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Nationwide Devotion Offered for Victory for the Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum of 
Cheon Won Gung 
 

 
 

The 2025 first half Cheonseong Meritorious Families Award Ceremony was held on March 22-23 at 

Cheonseong Grand Church (national-level ceremony) and Changwon Grand Church (Yeongnam region 

ceremony) respectively. 

 

The ceremonies were attended by approximately 700 people in total, including Hwang Bo-guk, President 

of FFWPU-Heavenly Korea, Kim Young-seok, Vice President, district pastors and ministers from across 

the country, and Cheonseong meritorious families. 

 

 
Commemorative photos 

 

The national-level ceremony held at Cheonseong Grand Church on the 22nd was moderated by Vice 

President Kim Young-seok and proceeded in the following order: singing of the Cheon Il Guk anthem, 

recitation of the Family Pledge, prayer of gratitude by Kim Seok Jin, Pastor of Seoul North District, 

message from National President Hwang Bo-guk, presentation of merit plaques and benediction, and 

three cheers of Eog Mansei led by Oh Young-jae, Pastor of Daejeon-Chungnam District. 

 

The Yeongnam region ceremony held at Changwon Grand Church on the 23rd was moderated by Jang 

Deok-bong, Pastor of Busan-Ulsan District, and proceeded with a prayer of gratitude by Son Ki-hyuk, 

Pastor of Gimhae Church, message from National President Hwang Bo-guk, presentation of merit plaques 

and benediction, and three cheers of Eog Mansei led by Choi Su-kyung, Pastor of Daegu-Gyeongbuk 

District. 

 

In his message, National President Hwang Bo-guk testified to the love and grace of Holy Mother Han, 

True Mother, expressed through the Ceremony to Bestow the Cheon Il Guk Meritorious Service Award 

[Order of Merit] and Special Holy Item held on March 18. He explained about the circuit services and 

pilgrimages of missionaries Moon Shin Chul and Moon Shin Heung, sharing True Mother's heart and 

love by stating, "True Mother is investing all her devotion to establish both vertical and horizontal 

standards so that the tree of Cheon Il Guk can take deep root and grow large." 

 

National President Hwang Bo-guk also expressed gratitude and glory, saying, "To become a family under 

Heavenly Parent's dominion, we must transform our ownership, lineage, and heart. The Cheonseong 

Fund, which has contributed to creating an environment where we can attend Heavenly Parent 

substantially, has historical value for the transformation of ownership. The Cheonseong merit plaque is a 

meaningful token symbolizing that the beautiful devotion of Cheonseong meritorious families will be 

eternally remembered. True Mother has ensured that the names of Cheonseong meritorious families will 

be eternally remembered by having them engraved in the second-floor lobby of the Cheon Il Sanctum of 

Cheon Won Gung." 


